

Dear Parents/Carers

It has been so great to see the sun this week and the children playing outside without coats and lots of layers on! It has been lovely weather for our Walk to School week. I hope that you have been able to walk with your child this week and have enjoyed completing the activity booklet. The weather looks fine and dry for the next week and beyond so I really hope that the walk to school on some days can continue. It is really good to see so many bikes and scooters parked outside!



I can't believe that next week is the last week before half term the year seems to be flying. On Wednesday we had our second group of Wizzers children in school, they again were happy and enjoyed the afternoon and the activities.

The children have been working hard this week, Year R have been doing lots of work around the Hungry Caterpillar and they are watching how their caterpillars change into a cocoon then into butterflies. Meanwhile Year 1 are learning about fractions in maths and exploring tints in art. Year 2 are also enjoying art, painting portraits of King Charles III for our display in the entrance hall.

Thank you to the PTFA for organising the disco last Friday with Aaron. All the children had great fun dancing and playing the games with Aaron. They all looked very smart in their party clothes.

Enjoy the weekend and the sunshine and we will see you all back in school on Monday.

Kind Regards

Tina Light

Tina Lagdon - Head Teacher

Extended Services

Please can we ask that anyone with outstanding invoices for Term 5 please kindly settle these as soon as possible. If you would like to make a booking for Term 6, please complete and return the attached booking form. Invoices will be uploaded next Friday.





Forgotten Items

Please can we kindly remind parents/carers that if you are bringing forgotten items into school for your child that you bring these straight to the Main Reception. Thank you.

National Online Safety

We would like to remind you that the National Online Safety website has lots of posters and help guides for all the online platforms, as well as quick helpful video guides to help with some top tips for online safety for younger children in KS1. As well as the website you can download an app from the Apple/Android Stores. As a member, school and our parents have free access to the site and all the resources, below is the link for you to register with National Online Safety: https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school.

This week we have attached a guide about what parents & carers need to know about "Looking after your Wellbeing Online".

Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and this is at the centre of everything we do within school. WIS is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. All children have the right to be and feel safe. If you have any concerns about any child please contact the schools Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Mrs Lagdon and Mrs Watson.

Next Week

Monday	Dodgeball – 3.00 pm until 4.15 pm – (Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing to change into)
Tuesday	Strings Tuition Football Club - New Group - 3.00pm - 4.00pm (Please make sure your child brings appropriate clothing to change into)
Friday	Sharing Assembly (Your child will bring home a letter if they are sharing)









PTFA Fund'Raisin' Change Challenge

Congratulations to Mrs Tilbury's class who are our top fundraisers this week, collecting the most change! We hope you enjoy your prize ②. The total raised this week across all classes is £77.14. A massive thank you for all your change collecting efforts!

Next week is the last week of our Change Challenge. You have all done such a fabulous job filling your raisin boxes and returning them to school each week. So far you have raised an amazing £355.84 in total.

At the end of next week, as well as a prize for the class who collects the most change for the week, a star prize will also be awarded to the class who has collected the most change over the whole 4-week challenge!

Current class standings going into our final week of change collecting are: -

Carrent class startarings going into sair misa reserver straings somesting are:		
Class	Total change collected Weeks 1 -3	
1. RLJ	£72.19	
2. RMH/AG	£62.89	
3. 2LT	£57.72	
4. 2SW	£56.10	
5. 1KR	£54.68	
6. 1HL/OC	£52.26	

Which class will be our overall PTFA Change Challenge Champions for 2023? We can't wait to find out! Have one final check of those pockets for any lurking loose change and fill your class change pot throughout the week (a) **PLEASE NOTE: CHANGE POTS WILL BE COLLECTED FOR COUNTING ON THURSDAY MORNING**

Any change donated after this time will be very gratefully received but will not be able to be included in the class totals to determine prize winners.

PTFA Disco

Thank you so much to everybody who joined us for the school disco last Friday. It was a fun filled afternoon and it was lovely to see all the children enjoying themselves and having a lot of fun! We are just finalising the total amount raised and will let you know the final amount before half term.

Next Meeting

Our next PTFA meeting will take place on **Thursday 8**th **June 2023 at 7.30pm** in the school staffroom. A Zoom link will also be provided for those that would like to join but are unable to attend in person. We warmly welcome you to come along and join us, we would love to see you there!

